LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 28, 2015
TO: Honorable Joe Straus, Speaker of the House, House of Representatives
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3302 by Darby (Relating to highway landscaping projects.), As Passed 2nd House

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to require the Texas Department of Transportation
(TxDOT) to establish guidelines for a beautification project on a state highway right-of-way that
require the use of only regionally appropriate plants.

Based on information provided by TxDOT, it is assumed any costs or duties associated with
implementing the provisions of the bill could be absorbed within the agency's existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: UP, SD, AG, TG

Page 1 of 1



